

### SY. 26 Families Communication

## September 1, 2025

Dear Roscoe R. Nix ES Families,

We hope you're enjoying the long weekend. We're excited to say that we had a positive first week back at school. From day one, students have been engaged in establishing routines, transitioning smoothly, and digging into the curriculum. Aside from a few initial bus delays, which have now been addressed, everything has gone smoothly.

We're also looking forward to welcoming our PK and CAPP students this week.

As part of our commitment to keeping you informed, on the first Monday of each month you'll receive our new Roscoe Nix monthly newsletter, the **Blast-Off Bulletin**. This first edition arrives via our new communication platform, ParentSquare. Throughout the month, the school will continue to send updates, and teachers will also communicate regularly. You can also follow us on Instagram at **@RoscoeRNix** for additional updates and community news.

## Blast-Off Bulletin: September (Issue 1)

#### Month at a Glance

- Sept 2: First day for CAPP & half of PK students
- Sept 3: First day for remaining PK students
- Sept 9: Back to School Night at 6:30 p.m.
- Sept 12: HOLD drill (new) at 9:30 a.m.
- Sept 15: Superhero Attendance at 10:00 a.m.; kickoff of Hispanic & Latino Heritage
   Month
- Sept 15–19: Hispanic & Latino Heritage Spirit Week (themes coming soon)
- Sept 16: SECURE drill at 10:30 a.m.
- Sept 23: Non-Instructional Day / Rosh Hashanah
- Sept 25: Lockdown drill at 9:30 a.m.
- Sept 26: Early Release for students

# **Reminders & Updates**

- All-School Calendar: View our <u>SY.26 comprehensive calendar</u>.
- **ParentSquare Setup:** We're transitioning from Remind to ParentSquare, so you may see messages in both for a short period. Families receive messages by text or email based on the preference selected during registration.

- Language preference matters: If messages are not arriving in your preferred language, please contact Ms. Escobar in the main office to update your settings.
- Beginning-of-Year Assessments: This week we continue BOY assessments across all grade levels to understand students' strengths and needs and to tailor instruction accordingly.

If you have any questions, please call, email, or stop by. We're here to support your children and your family.

Wishing everyone a restful long weekend!

With appreciation,

Julian Pineda
Principal, Roscoe R. Nix Elementary School